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OCCA/S 30th  Anniversary  ᴰ ∆ Ѓ Є 

 

<<American Dram>> by   Joseph Shih                  

<< 30
th
 Anniversary>> by   Lei. Rao               

<<Greeting OCCS>> by Chaoyang Dai                           

<<I and OCCS>> by   Josh Shih                               

<<My Chinese School >> by Raymond Shih 

See Page 4-5 
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Three OCCA/S founders, 
Mrs. Audrey Osofsky, Dr. Raymond Hui and Mrs. Kathy Hui 

visited OCCS on 03Dec2016.  OCCS ҅ᴑ /OCCA ᴰ
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(Continued from page - 1 ŅMr. Zhiyu Hu, JD, is appointed as OCCA General Counse l. ᾨ ҿ ᴰ ņ)

 
 (Please visit WWW.OCCANY.ORG or WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/OCCANY/ for more photos).     
 

 

12/23/2016,  OCCA vice president, Dr.  Lan Jiang successfully delivered her 1st Chinese  culture  literature "Mulan: 

on page, stage & movie screen" in the humanity and literature  department, Monroe Woodbury High School . Dr. Jiang 

is going to give her 2nd seminar entitled "Beyond the Image of Tiger Mom: traditional  Chinese parenting"  in 

another department (date to be determined).

      

http://www.occany.org/
http://www.facebook.com/OCCANY/
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by Mr. Joseph Shih

"To chase a dream we had to cross the sea, carrying our great tradition --- set our roots into the golden earth". These are the lyrics of the 

OCCA song that we will sing again in the Orange County Chinese School 30th Anniversary celebration.  Indeed, in the pursuit of the 

American dream we left the great land of China, turning our back on our own culture, yet keeping our children in Chinese school, lest they 

forget our great tradition. Our dream was the same dream as the pilgrims and the pioneers who were first to this beautiful land. We shared 

their vision of freedom, rights, and happiness. After years in this land, we have realized the core of American dream, and comprehended 

the new homeland where we anchored our roots. 
 

For us, the late comers from China, American dream was merged with the pursuit of excellence in education. In the time I was in the 

Chinese School, there have been nine valedictorians and many more top honor graduates from among our children in the Orange County 

school districts. Many have earned acceptance into the nationôs most prestigious universities.  In the process, we have learned of the source 

of inspiration underlying the American dream.  

 

Thirty years ago, I sat on the steps of Columbiaôs Low Library, debating with a Christian student about God and wondering whether there 

was some truth to the reality of God. Towering behind us was the inscription on the facade of the great library building, proclaiming that 

the university was established for "the Glory of Almighty God".  Thirty years later, while visiting Harvard, I read the founding mission 

statement of the college: "the main end of student's life and studies is, to know God and Jesus Christ which is eternal life (John 17:3)". This 

time instead of wondering, I read the words with confirmation and a strong conviction. We have learned that the American dream was 
inspired by faith in the God of the Bible. 

 

In fact, when translated from Latin into English, the mottos of many of the great Ivy League institutions become clear, although no one 

knows the meaning in Latin: Columbia's motto  ñIn Thy light shall we see lightò, Princeton's motto "Under the Protection of God She 

Flourishes", Brown's motto "In God We Hope", Yale's motto "Light and truth", and Harvard's original motto "Truth for Christ and the 

church". These guiding ideals encapsulated the faith in God that was the foundation of that dream. 

 

We have come to a country where every public officer starts his duty by first placing his hand on the Bible to take an oath that concludes 

with "So help me God". This is a tradition set by the American forefathers that no one can change.  From the Declaration of Independence 

that stated "we are endowed by our Creator", to the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance in every public event that calls this land "one 

nation under God", the founders of America proclaimed their faith in God. Many court houses and public monuments proudly display the 

inscription "In God we trust". The founders of this nation placed the acknowledgment of God everywhere - in stone, in marble, in bronze, 
and in steel - as a perpetual reminder for their descendants and a guidepost for newcomers to the land. 

 

Every morning the first ray of sun shine on the capstone of Washington Monument, the highest point on the US Capital - on its inscription 

"Praise be to God", for the eyes of God to see, on behalf of the nation. Because this is the land that seeks His blessing. The song "God 

bless America" is sung on every national celebration. Over the years, we have witnessed, that the governments in accordance with the 

Bible are more free, the culture with the Christian influence are more prosperous, the societies that believe in Jesus Christ are more 

humane, and lives lived with faith in God are more favored. As we celebrate 30th Anniversary of Orange County Chinese School, let us 

live out the dream that is inspired by faith in God and set our roots deeply into the golden earth that is under God. 
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Not so long ago, I was running around the hallways of Central Valley Elementary School on Saturday mornings for Chinese 

school. Those wide, open hallways were always so great for the never-ending games that my friends and I would play. Sitting in 

the classroom, I remember eagerly waiting for the clock to strike 12:00. It was around that time when the bell would ring, and 

everyone could go grab their favorite bag of chips. You always wanted to get there as quickly as possible before all the good 

snacks were taken. Iôll have to admit, the learning Chinese part of Chinese school was not always the most fun. Itôs hard for 

anyone to look forward to weekly dictation tests and Chinese homework on a Saturday morning. But often times you do not 

realize the benefits of what you were doing until you look back after several years.  

When I first started freshman year at Harvard, there were so many classes to choose from. Luckily, there were some 

requirements to help me narrow down my list, one of them being a foreign language requirement. To me, it naturally made sense 

to enroll in Chinese. Everyone was talking about how important China would be to the world economy and to my surprise, all of 

the Chinese classes were packed full. But part of me was also not surprised. After all, having attended Chinese school for all those 

years had at least instilled some sense of the importance of knowing my own cultural language. Over the course of one year, I had 

made many new friends in Chinese class, gained a better knowledge of my heritage, and had even been invited to my Chinese 

teacherôs home for dinner. I began to realize that I enjoyed being able to converse with others in Chinese. I was grateful that it 

had all begun with what I was taught at home and in the Orange County Chinese School. 

That summer, I had the opportunity to intern at a consulting firm in Shanghai through a program called the Harvard China 

Fund. Thereôs really no better way to see your Chinese improve than to be fully immersed in a place where everyone around you 

is speaking Chinese. In addition to the delicious food and wonderful sightseeing, I came to appreciate the culture and people of 

China through my understanding of the language. The connection was always just a little bit better when I spoke to someone in 

Chinese, rather than in English. Indeed, I believe that our language and shared culture are gifts from God that allow us to better 

understand one another and ourselves. My time at Harvard was made more meaningful by being involved with the Asian 

American Christian Fellowship. There I was able to use my Chinese background to reach out to other Asian American friends, 

many of whom I met in Chinese class, to learn about faith together. In my personal life, I find that being able to speak Chinese 

with new immigrants in the community, or even my own grandmother, is truly a blessing. Every Sunday at the Orange County 

Chinese Christian Church that I grew up attending, singing Chinese worship songs and listening to sermons in Chinese have 

added more shades of color to my understanding of lifeôs purpose. I may not have known it back when I was running around the 

hallways of the Orange County Chinese School, but there has been a larger significance to my learning of Chinese that will only 

continue to manifest itself as time goes on.  

*******************************************************************************************************  

The hardest part of moving from NY to MA was that I would be leaving the OCCS community behind. I practically grew up with 

Chinese school as part of my weekly routine. My best friends were my classmates in Chinese school and I looked forward to 

attending class every Saturday. 

 

I am proud to be a Chinese American. I would not be who I am or where I am without OCCS. The Chinese school shaped my life 

in so many ways. Thanks to my teachers Yang Jingyu and Yang Wei, I developed fluency in Mandarin and gained an 

appreciation of Chinese culture and history. I have made some of my closest lifelong friends in school. 

 

It was not until I graduated from Chinese school that I realized the real importance of Chinese language. Having a Chinese face 

basically means people expect you to be able to speak the language. At my current job, we had a major Chinese client who was 

invited to our annual meeting. When this client entered the room, he looked around, walked across to the room to me and 

immediately started speaking to me in Mandarin. Good thing I was prepared! I introduced him to my whole company and he was 

very impressed. 

 

Learning Chinese has helped me in so many other ways. It has helped me make friends with international students at my 

university, confidently travel in China and even find my girlfriend. All this would not have been possible without the amazing 

community of classmates, parents and teachers. Now even my close friend Justin Meshulam, who I have known since middle 

school, is studying Chinese in OCCS. 

 

Congratulations Orange County Chinese School on 30 years and hope the next 30 are even better! 




